
Proceedings of the Sheridan County Commissioners. 

The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners met at the Courthouse on September 8, 2020. 

Present at the Courthouse were Commissioner James Krotz, Clerk Sindy Coburn and Assessor Tina Skinner.  
Attending via ZOOM were Chairman Loren Paul and Commissioner Bruce Messersmith 

Acting as the Board of Equalization (BOE) the Commissioners considered a Correction Sheet presented by 
Assessor Tina Skinner that would create one new parcel ID number for a lot and a mobile home owned by Elsie 
Garrett of Clinton.  The Board approved the Correction Sheet. 

Jeremy Harris of MANNA Systems appeared to present a cost analysis of the IT services provided to the 
County by his firm under the terms of our Managed Service Plan.  To date the County has saved $4,333.  The 
Commissioners directed Harris to proceed with the establishment of an e-mail domain for Sheridan County.   

Sandy Heesacker of SACKER’S in Hay Springs appeared to request the approval of an application to the 
Nebraska Liquor Control Commission for a Special Designated License (SDL).  The SDL would permit the sale 
of alcohol at the Farmer’s Market to be held at Galyen Farms on October 3 from 10:00 a.m. – 6:00p.m.  The 
Commissioners approved the request. 

Road Superintendent Richard Cross reported that scheduled construction projects for the year have now been 
completed.   Crews have been hauling gravel and water to fill “blowouts” caused very dry conditions.  Leonard 
Smith appeared to request a cost share agreement for a section of 450th Lane that the County has vacated.  No 
action was taken but the Commissioners and Road Superintendent will explore the matter further. 

Marie Nelson, Extension Service 4-H Assistant, reported on recent activities with youth in the County.  Among 
those activities were an “up-cycling” workshop, consulting with a UNL committee developing curriculum for 
home-schooling and assisting with the publication of an article for the general public on animal by-products. 

The proposed 2020-2021 Budget will be presented to the public for review, discussion and approval on 
September 15. 

The next scheduled meeting of the Commissioners will be Tuesday September 15 at 9:00 at the Courthouse.  

The minutes of this and all meetings of the Board of Commissioners will be available to the public at the office 
of the Sheridan County Clerk and now are available online at sheridancounty.ne.gov. All meetings of the Board 
of Commissioners are held in compliance with Nebraska Open Meetings Act and the public is always welcome.  

Submitted by James Krotz  

 
 
 
 


